LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 01/16/11
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present.  The following board members were in attendance:

Rollie Gibbs, President



Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Matt Shlisky

Carole Inghram Montalto


David H. Williams, Jr.


Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Bruce Langson (via phone)


President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Patty introduced guest Bob Conrad from RC Communications.  RC Communications has done a lot of printing for us and for the Wildcat Reunion.  Bob presented a proposal to the board to help raise money for our scholarship fund.  RC will donate 10% of the total cost of any printing jobs referred to them by the LVHSAA.  The board told Bob they would like to accept his proposal and that we will include a flyer in our next Wildcat Tales newsletter. 

Minutes
The minutes of the October 31, 2010 meeting were reviewed.  Miriam requested that they be amended to include that the approved moving the $1165, made from ads in the Wildcat Reunion program, from the Wildcat Reunion account to the LVHSAA scholarship fund.  This amendment and the minutes were approved by the board.
Financial Report
The Financial Report from LVHSAA inception through current date was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Patty presented a proposal to move $20,000 of our funds to a 360 day CD, and to move the remainder of the funds in our current checking account to an interest-bearing non-profit service charge free account.  The board unanimously approved this proposal.  The funds will be moved within the next week or so.

Patty advised the board that the LVHSAA annual tax return, form 990N, was filed since the last meeting.  In the future this will be done as of the end of every September.

Budget
The 2010 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed.  The only expense since the last meeting was $8.75 for bank deposit slips.  This was approved by the board.  The 2011 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and approved by the board.
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
2011 reunions for classes of 1956 and 1961 have been posted on our website.  
Fund Raising
Rollie reported that the Elks will give the LVHSAA $5 for every Helldorado rodeo ticket we sell.  The tickets will sell for $15 each.  The board agreed this would be a good way to raise more money for our scholarship fund.  We will discuss details at our next meeting.

Since we will be doing a “yard” sale in the LVHS parking lot in October, it was decided to not pursue doing something at the Mesquite Club.  Rollie mentioned that the Elks also will be having a yard sale and that tables can be rented for $20.  He will check on the details and report at our next meeting.

Bob Conrad left us several catalogs with items that can be personalized for the LVHSAA and offered to give us discounted prices on any items that we want to order for fund raisers.  He will also get us information on costs of license plate holders.  

It was decided that rather than attending a play at the LVHS Theater, we should look into the possibility of attending a performance by the Spectrum at LVHS.  
Grants
Bruce gave everyone a copy of the Teacher/Administrator Grant Request form which Dave will put on our website.  
Patty expects to have a draft for a reply to Peter Mohr from our attorneys within the next week.

Our grant request to the Donald W. Reynolds Foundation was turned down
Historian Update

Gary Dillingham provided an extensive list of alumni to be added to our In-Memoriam list.  
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA has 264 current members.  This includes 62 lifetime members, 7 honorary members and 6 scholarship winners.  We received 26 renewals since our last meeting, plus 10 new memberships.  We have 19 memberships that expired 09/30/09 and 96 memberships that expired 09/30/10.  Patty will send an e-mail reminder to those that haven’t renewed.  We will divide up the list and personally call those that still haven’t renewed after the first of 2011.  

Bruce will talk to LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett about associate memberships for parents and teachers.  We also hope to reach some of the parents through ads in the Desert Breeze.  Review of the LVHSAA brochure was deferred to our next meeting.  Nancy is having a minimal supply printed by Vista Point.
Mentoring Program

There was nothing new to report on the Mentoring Program.
Scholarships

Committee Chairman Matt Shlisky met with previous chairperson Carole Montalto.  He also talked to two advisors at LVHS and will be sending them our criteria along with a letter.  They will put something in the Desert Breeze and also on the school website and counselor’s websites.  Dave will post something on our website also.  Matt will be talking to the counselors again next week.
Senior Squares
Committee Chairperson Sarah Butler was unable to attend today’s meeting but sent word that she would be scheduling a meeting within a couple of weeks.
Once we have a meeting and decide on what solution we want to pursue, we can start the paperwork to apply for a grant from the city of Las Vegas Centennial History Program.
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce will have the ad placed in the LVRJ View during the first quarter of 2011.
Website and Facebook

Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily “as-needed” basis and is continuing to add class listings as time allows.
Wildcat Reunion 
We will begin meetings for the 2011 reunion in March, 2011.
OLD BUSINESS

LVHSAA Ads in LVHS Desert Breeze.
Patty submitted the Desert Breeze ad to the contact at LVHS but still has not heard anything back.  She will contact Jill Horton at LVHS to get a copy of our ad.
Donor’s List

Bruce has suggested that the LVHSAA develop a “Donors List” for continued and larger financial support than we are now receiving.  Bruce plans to contact a possible donor and will report at our next meeting.
Ad in LVHS 2011 Yearbook

Our ad and check were sent to LVHS.  Patty will follow-up with the LVHS contact to determine status of the ad.
State Sales Tax Exemption

Our application for the State of Nevada Sales Tax Exemption was turned down by the State.  Our legal counsel feels this is a mistake.  Richard Bryan will be checking with the State.
Helldorado 2011

The 2011 Helldorado will be held on May 14th.  Our application has been submitted.  Patty verified with Esther Carter that the LVHS band application was also sent in.  We plan to do a newsletter in the next month or so and will include an article to encourage participation with our Wildcat float in the parade.

NEW BUSINESS

Annual Meeting
The change of our annual meeting date from September to May will require a consent form to be signed by the board members, and an amendment to our Bylaws.  Patty is working with our legal counsel and expects to have the consent form and the amendment for signature prior to our next board meeting.  Three of our board members (Nancy Murray Harkess, Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton and David Williams) will be up for re-election at this meeting.  Rollie appointed the following board members to be on the nominating committee:  Carole Inghram Montalto, Matt Shlisky, Patty Haack and Rollie Gibbs.  Notice of the annual meeting will be sent to all LVHSAA members between March 19 and May 9, 2011.
Volunteers

Patty has developed a list of LVHSAA members who have volunteered to help us with various tasks.  

NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, February 13, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
NOTE:  This meeting has been rescheduled for Sunday, February 27, 2011.

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
